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WG 8 is responsible for standards relating to the representation and interchange of environmental data and works in co-operation with the SEDRIS Organization. The current status of the WG8 Standards and work programmes is as follows;

	Standard
	Current Status

	ISO/IEC 18023-1: SEDRIS DRM and API
	Amendment 1- FPDAM approved June 2011

	ISO/IEC 18023-2: SEDRIS Abstract Transmittal
	Published July 2006

	ISO/IEC 18023-3: SEDRIS Binary Encoding
	Amendment 1- FPDAM approved June 2011

	ISO/IEC 18024-4: SEDRIS Language Binding to C
	Amendment 1- FPDAM approved June 2011

	ISO/IEC 18025:  Environmental Data Coding Specification (EDCS)
	Amendment 1- PDAM approved August 2011

	ISO/IEC 18041-4: EDCS Language Binding to C
	Edition 2 published August 2007

	ISO/IEC 18026:    Spatial Reference Model (SRM)
	Revision to Edition 2 Approved, with  comments resolved, August 2011

	ISO/IEC 18042-4: SRM Language Binding to C
	Amendment 1 awaiting publication

	TR 24788 Templates for the SEDRIS DRM
	In Development at WD 2 stage


Significant progress has been made during the year with the development of these standards. Draft documents for the next stage of amendment or revision have been issued and the ballots completed for 5 documents. The FPDAM for SEDRIS parts 1, 2 and LB have been approved, the CD for 18026 (SRM) has been approved, following the satisfactory resolution of comments from Japan, and the PDAM for 18025 (EDCS) has been approved.

Some deficiencies were noted in the EV dictionary as the result of review work by the EDCS Registry Rapporteur Group. Amendments to correct these deficiencies were defined and have been incorporated into the PDAM EDCS. A copy of the 18026 (SRM) CD that was balloted was also sent to TC 211 and comments have been gratefully received from them.  

Development work for the TR on Templates for the SEDRIS DRM has seen only limited activity during the past year, due to lack of funding.  Working Draft 2 will specify an X3D to SEDRIS DRM converter and is planned to be ready for ballot in the next few months. 

The EDCS Registry Rapporter Group has been reviewing the 2011-Q1 submission, but it is currently awaiting feedback from the submitter on proposed changes to a few items. Reviews of the other submitted batches (2007-Q4, 2008-Q1, 2008-Q3, 2009-Q1 and 2009-Q3) have been completed, but the ballots have not yet been issued.

There have been no formal meetings during the year, but there have been frequent web-conferences and teleconferences. For example, there were 73 web meetings on the EDCS amendment and 44 web meetings on EV directory issues.
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